The School in the News

ST. LOUIS will have as its guest
speaker at the fall term graduation
on December 7th, C. A. Gaston,
secretary of the Fairhope Single Tax
Colony. The Alumni Association is
also planning a seminar at which
college ~ professors, city officials,
other “key” people, and, of course,
Georgists, will be invited to discuss
Fairhope methods with Mr. Gaston.

Under the sponsorship of A.B.C.
Dexter and G. W. Segelhorst, a
number of Georgists have been at-
tending “listening posts” set up in
connection with a television pro-
gram—Operation Greater St. Louis
—which appears once each week.
From these posts they have ad-
dressed questions by telephone to
the panel experts (?) and have sent
occasional couriers to present ques-
tions in person.

SAN DIEGO'S Lemon Grove group
under Everett Seeley's direction, has
decided to go to work, and its
November meeting found members
starting a slide strip to be shown to
various kinds of group meetings
such as the P.T.A., to stimulate en-
rollments in Fundamental Economics
classes. Another class leader, Gordon
Gran, has invited to his home on
December 6th, all who would like
to take a more active part in the
George movement. With enthusiasm
‘building up already for the 1958
conference, no reader of this maga-
zine can afford to be absent.

DENVER Georgists have also been
gathering this past month, and over
their coffee cups they have been
scanning a dozen or more bound
volumes of The Standard, edited by
Henry George. These volumes cov-
ering the years 1887-93, were sent
Margery Bates from Boston. The
enver rouﬁ will present them to
the lEubﬁc library when they have
finished their perusal.

DETROIT school friends listened
with interest as Brenden Sexton,
director of education for the United
CIO Auto Workers, told what the
unions were doing in the way of
economic education. James Liguori
was chairman. The dinner meeting
was held on November 21st at
Wayne State University.

PHILADELPHIA, having become
the one extension which has its
headquarters in a famous building,
is attracting increasing attention lo-
cally through its director, Joseph A.
Stockman.

The birthplace and new headquar-

ters will be on view to local mem-
bers on December 7th at 8 p.m.,
when refreshments will be gerved
following an informal program.
Mary Cipolloni presented to the
birthplace a lovely plant which has
been placed in the exhibition room.
For most of the visitors to the Phil.
adelphia extension, however, the
best and most welcome “exhibit”
will be her kind and generous daugh-
ter, “Lu"” Cipolloni.
NEW YORK is always glad to wel-
come guests at East 69th Street,
even though they are not all men-
tioned by name. The most recent
out-of-town guest was John McCon-
nell, co-publisher of the weekly Toe
Valley View in North Carolina, who
suggested in an editorial that the
United States launch a space satel-
lite which would be a “star of hope”
and the signal for a good-will cru-
sade. The idea has attracted atten-
tion on several networks and at the
White House, but unless a popular
interest is indicated through letters
from many citizens, there will prob-
ably be no action on. this good
Georgist's proposal. So write to
President Eisenhower if you are in
favor of sending a symbol of peace
on earth around the earth,




